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Minutes of the Parish Council Extra-ordinary Meeting held on 24th August 2012 in the Village Hall Club Room

Present:  Cllrs J Rivers (Chairman), D Lewis, N Thom, J Smith Mrs P Homewood,  Borough Councillor M Burgess, 3 members of the public and Mrs Y Osborne (Clerk)

2530.
Declarations of Councillors Interests:  Cllr D Lewis declared an interest in agenda item 7, 
minute no. 2536

2531.
Apologies and reason for absence:     Cllr P Venning & Cllr Mrs Mash, reasons accepted.

2532.
To confirm Minutes of the Meeting held on 10th July 2012:  After amendments, confirmed and signed as a correct record.

Public Session

2533.
Planning Application (previously circulated to Cllrs)


12/00860/AS  Stocksmill Cottage, Stocks Road – Proposed replacement front porch; single storey rear extension comprising enlargement of existing bedroom, kitchen and new lounge area; extension to existing chimney stack to form new inglenook.


Having listened to the comments made during the public session and having read the comments sent in by neighbours, after a full discussion it was agreed to request that this application go before the full planning committee at ABC with a request for a site visit by Borough Councillors.  Borough Cllr Burgess will support this action.  The Council supports the changes to the bungalow but has concerns over how it might affect the setting of the Listed Building next door.

2534.
To resolve to nominate Cllr Paul Venning as a trustee of Action with Communities in Rural Kent:  Cllr Thom nominated Cllr Venning.  Seconded by Cllr Lewis and supported by the remaining four Councillors.

2535.
To discuss the DCLG consultation on 'Payments by parish & community councils & charter trustees' and decide upon any action to be taken (details had been forwarded by email).  The Clerk explained the advantages of using electronic banking as she saw it.  After a short discussion it was agreed to support KALC's draft response to the consultation.

Cllr Lewis left the meeting

2536.
To discuss the forthcoming closure of Tenterden Police Station and decide upon any action to be taken:  Cllr Lewis had explained during the Public Session that it is just the front office that is closing and the deployment of staff is at the Chief Constable's discretion  After a full discussion, when it was generally agreed that it would have been better for the community if the front office had been kept open it was agreed that the Chairman would draft a response to the decision so that the Chief Constable would know our reaction to it. 

2537.
Date of next full Parish Council Meeting: 11th September 2012

The meeting closed at 20.20hrs

